
 

KOYASAN BEIKOKU BETSUIN OF LOS ANGELES 

 

高野山米国別院 

December 2022 
 
 
Dear Members and Friends, 
 

The year-end is approaching, and we hope that you are all doing well. As in the past, we express our 
gratitude to Bishop Matsumoto and Temple staff by presenting to them with a token of appreciation (oseibo) 
for their dedicated service during the year. We will be grateful for whatever contribution you can make 
toward the Oseibo. 
 

All oseibo donations will be collected as a whole for the ministers, staff, and the Temple. The Board of 
Directors will determine the appropriation of the collected donations. We request that one check be written 
to “Koyasan Beikoku Betsuin of Los Angeles” with “Oseibo” on the memo line. We have enclosed a return 
envelope for your convenience. 
 

On behalf of Koyasan Beikoku Betsuin, I express our warmest wishes for the holidays and a Happy New 
Year. Due to the strong support from our members, minister, staff, and friends, the Temple successfully 
made it through another year. We look forward to your continued attendance, support and participation at 
our services and programs.  
 

 
With Gassho, 
 
   
 
Richard Narumi, President  
 

 

檀信徒各位 
 
拝啓 師走の候 皆さま方にはいつも高野山米国別院への温かいご支援を賜り感謝しております。例年

の事ではありますが、年の暮れにあたりまして、いつもお世話になっております高野山米国別院の開教

師先生方ならびにお寺のスタッフに対しましてお歳暮をお願いしております。 

 
皆さまからいただきましたお歳暮は、高野山米国別院理事長並びに信徒総代できちんと管理をし開教師

先生方、スタッフ、高野山米国別院へお渡しします。お歳暮は KOYASAN BEIKOKU BETSUIN OF LOS 

ANGELES 宛にチェックを書いていただき、メモの欄に OSEIBO と記入してください。返信用封筒を同封

しますのでご利用ください。 
 
これからも高野山米国別院を宜しくお願い致します。皆さま良い年末年始をお過ごしください。 
 
 

合掌   

  
高野山米国別院理事長 

 
342 E. 1st Street Los Angeles, CA 90012 USA   (213) 624 – 1267   Email: contact@koyasanbetsuin.org 



 

PLEASE JOIN US IN WELCOMING 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2023 – THE YEAR OF THE RABBIT 
 

     DECEMBER 18, 2022    1:30 PM  OSAME -DAISHI & GOMA PRACTICE 

     DECEMBER 31, 2022                4:00 PM   YEAR-END SERVICE 

 

     JANUARY 1 – 3, 2023                9:30 AM- 4:00PM HATSUMODE  

     JANUARY 1                             10:00 AM        NEW YEAR’S DAY SHUSHO-E GOMA SERVICE  

(MOCHI PRESENTATION) 

                               11:30 AM       TAIKO GOHEI BLESSING SERVICE 

                                12:30 AM               〃 

                                       2:00 PM        NEW YEAR’S DAY GOMA SERVICE 

                                      3:30 PM        TAIKO GOHEI BLESSING SERVICE  

     JANUARY 2            10:00 AM        GOMA SERVICE 

                                  11:30 AM          TAIKO GOHEI BLESSING SERVICE 

                                   12:30 PM                〃 

                                       2:00 PM         GOMA SERVICE 

                                       3:30 PM         TAIKO GOHEI BLESSING SERVICE  

     JANUARY 3          10:00 AM      TAIKO GOHEI BLESSING SERVICE 

                                    11:00 AM              〃 

                                    12:00 PM              〃 

                                       1:30 PM              〃 

                                        2:30 PM              〃 

     JANUARY 22     1:30 PM   HATSU-DAISHI & GOMA PRACTICE  

     JANUARY 29    1:30 PM   GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

 

*In regards to attending the service 

Only temple members that have paid membership dues can reserve seats for the New Year’s 

Service. Reservations can be made by email or phone. Please contact Regina at 

lakoyasan@yahoo.com or 213-624-1276. Since the number of seats is limited, please reserve as 

early as possible. Please note that the doors to the main hall will be closed promptly at 10:00 am or 

earlier if the main hall is filled to capacity. Temple members will also receive a Hamaya from the 

Betsuin on New Year’s Day. The end of the year and the beginning of the new year are full of events at 

the temple. Each event has an important meaning. Please spend the end of the year being thankful for the 

year that is passing, hopeful for the year to come, and grateful for the fact that we are alive today. 

 


